
 
Greeting Nease Band Family, 
 
 
I hope that you are all safe, healthy, and enjoying this very unorthodox summer break.  As we 
approach our summer camps, I wanted to make you aware of adjustments we have made as we 
progress into the 2020 marching band season.   
 
This past week the superintendent released options for the opening of the 2020 school year.  In 
a perfect world, option 1 was our “brick and mortar” in-person option, with options 2, 3 and 4 
including off campus and virtual learning in some capacity.  Given these options, two reoccurring 
questions that have surfaced are  
1) If a student chooses an off campus option, may he or she still participate in band? 
2) If a student chooses an off campus option, may he or she participate in after school activities?   
 
At this time, we do not have definitive answers to these questions.  We are also unsure of the fall 
football schedule, among other ongoing conversations which have not yet been decided.  One 
thing that I do know is that we will face many challenges as we start a new school year and a new 
season.  We have done our best to continue to march forward hoping that the season would not 
be impacted, however, with these new restrictions, limitations, and unknowns, I have made the 
tough decision to postpone the production of “Belle” for the 2020 marching band season.  The 
Nease Marching Band prides itself on producing artistic, challenging, competitive, and unique 
productions that require hours and hours of rehearsal with all members in attendance.  I do not 
believe that we can guarantee the time, brick and mortar participation, or the ability to function 
as a “normal” Nease Marching Band this season and will save “Belle” for the next full season.  
Unfortunately, along with this decision comes the canceling of the BOA performances at East 
Tennessee University, and Camping World Stadium in Orlando.  If local FMBC shows are still 
taking place, we will do our best to give our kids the chance to compete locally. 
 
I have a plan B and a plan C in place pending what the start of the school year looks like for us.   
 
Plan B:  A “competitive” type show in place that we will learn and compete at local competitions 
if those events are still happening.  The show consists of literature similar to the type of music 
found in the “Belle” production, but will require very little props and costuming.  The estimated 
cost per student in this Plan will be $800. 
 
Plan C: If there are far too many restrictions and limitations to execute plan B, we will learn a 
“Friday night” football band show that will consist of music that is more popular, and has less 
visual demand.  The estimated cost per student for this Plan will be $500. 
 



 
Dues is an extremely sensitive topic this year, and the boosters continue to work with parents 
who need scholarships or extended time to pay for the season.  Budgets will be posted on our 
website once the board has voted and will be available for your consideration. 
 
Regardless of plan B or plan C, we will continue to train and develop skills needed to keep the 
program moving forward.  We will still have band camp as scheduled to learn our 2020 
production, and will continue to monitor CDC recommendations and district protocol to ensure 
the safety of all students and staff.  Please be reminded that your flexibility and patience will be 
needed, as the Covid-19 situation remains very fluid from week to week.   
 
I again thank you all so much for your continued support and flexibility during these very difficult 
and unpredictable times.  I am doing the very best I can to ensure the decisions being made are 
in best interest of the students and staff.  Maintaining the health and safety of our students and 
staff are of utmost importance.   
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Cananzi  
 
 
  


